

Report of the Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny.


TITLE:  
Feedback from the meeting held on Monday 21 December 2009.

Recommendations: 
Toilet provision in Salford:

1. Members of the Neighbourhood Scrutiny Committee support the recommendations made in the report by Salford Forum for Older People; ‘Toilet Provision in Salford’; and commend the report to Cabinet.
2. Members of the committee recommend that the City Council ensure adequate public toilet signage in our public buildings i.e. Gateway Centres.

Actions: 
Toilet provision in Salford:
1. Scrutiny Support agreed to follow up response to the recommendations from Urban Vision and Environment directorate.

2. Scrutiny Support to liaise with Stockport and Richmond Upon Thames re take up of the ‘community toilet scheme’. (Local shops/cafes etc are encouraged to invite the public to use their toilet facilities without expecting custom).

3. Scrutiny Support to clarify what public toilet provision is available in and around Worsley village, as the council are promoting this area as a tourist attraction.

4. Scrutiny Support to liaise with Manchester City Council to seek information pertaining to the toilet pods, i.e. usage and cost to the City Council.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report informs Members of the matters considered by Neighbourhoods Overview and Scrutiny on 21 December 2009. Issues considered were:-
1. CCTV draft strategy and Internal Audit report.
2. Report presented by Salford Forum for Older People on public toilet provision in Salford.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Scrutiny can be found on SOLAR 

CONTACT OFFICER:  Karen Lucas, Senior Scrutiny Support Officer.


Tel: 793 3318   E-mail: karen.lucas@salford.gov.uk

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
All


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
  


DETAILS

Members Attendance

	Councillor
	Aug
	Sept
	Oct
	Nov
	Dec

	Cllr Humphreys
	R
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Hill
	e
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Dawson
	c
	
	
	
	

	Cllr King
	e
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Coen
	s
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Owen
	s
	A
	
	A
	

	Cllr Mashiter
	
	
	
	
	

	Cllr Heywood
	
	
	A
	
	A

	Cllr Jane Murphy
	
	A
	
	
	

	Cllr Macdonald
	
	
	
	
	A

	Pamela Taylor (co-opted member)
	
	
	
	
	A



 A – apologies received.
Invitees: Kevin Brady, Don Brown, Stephen Kearney, Val Burgoyne and Kathleen Sheridan.
Apologies: Josie Browne, Bill Parkinson and Joan Veitch.
Issues considered:
1. Declarations of interest.
2. CCTV draft strategy.
Kevin Brady, Don Brown and Stephen Kearney presented members with the draft CCTV Strategy, which has been informed by the recommendations made from the Internal Audit Report.
The strategy provides a strategic framework identifying the City Council’s CCTV objectives and priorities. Its vision is for the Salford’s residents and businesses to benefit from a 24/7 monitoring service. The next step will be the implementation phase, which will prioritise and develop the recommendations outlined in the strategy.
A three month secondment has been made to the new CCTV Control Room and Business Development Manager post.

The new CCTV control room will be formally launched in the new year, this has been an innovative development for the city and has received two awards. 
The system is a map based system developed for use by the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership and has won national recognition for the way in which it incorporates the councils address database (the LLPG) in enabling users to quickly locate and position incidents on a map. Once positioned the software application searches for and CCTV cameras which may have seen the incident and provides contact details and gives access to footage request pro-forma. The second award the council won for our CCTV MAPS system is the 2009 IDeA/Intelligent NLPG Addressing Exemplar Award: Most Innovative Use.  

The new system will shortly be able to provide Community Committees with accurate performance management information; this was welcomed by members.
Another significant development is the installation of police radio system in the control room.
With regards to funding; the strategy proposes that all future CCTV commissioning projects should identify adequate provision of funding (either public or private sources) for a minimum of five years. In addition, it is recommended that this CCTV strategy is underpinned by an annual business plan which will include a number of critical components i.e. centrally funded annual maintenance, repair and upgrade plan and a capital growth fund which would allow for a number of rapid CCTV deployments in areas of overriding concern.

Members asked that the strategy includes a review of street lighting to ensure fit for purpose, for which Stephen Kearney advised that CCTV commissioning forms and the strategy would be amended accordingly.
It was suggested that the council should inform residents in writing when there is a proposed installation of a camera. 

Stephen Kearney agreed to make the suggested amends to the draft CCTV strategy and said he would welcome further recommendations and comments from members prior to circulating the revised document.

Councillor Mashiter asked for details of the Chapel Street project. Information provided by Stephen Kearney and emailed to members.

3. Public toilet provision in Salford.
Val Burgoyne and Kathleen Sheridan provided members with an overview of the report. Salford Forum for Older People chose public toilet provision as their scrutiny topic for 2009.
The provision and maintenance of public toilets is a power not a duty of local authorities.

Findings:

Information – That there is a lack of up to date information pertaining to toilet provision across Salford.

Signage – There is a lack of clear signage in public places.
Provision – The forum currently feel there is a lack of provision in Salford. The facilities     

                   available are below standard, dirty and feel unsafe. There are no ‘changing 

                   places’ facility in Salford.
National key scheme – The forum feel this scheme is working well in Salford, but there is 
                                      room for expansion.

Agreed:

1. Members of the Neighbourhoods Scrutiny Committee support the recommendations made in the report and have agreed to commend the report to Cabinet for a response.
2. Scrutiny Support agreed to follow up response to the recommendations from Urban Vision and Environment directorate.

3. Scrutiny Support to liaise with Stockport and Richmond Upon Thames re take up of the ‘community toilet scheme’. (Local shops/cafes etc are encouraged to invite the public to use their toilet facilities without expecting custom).
4. Members of the committee recommend that the City Council ensure adequate public toilet signage in our public buildings i.e. Gateway Centres.
5. Scrutiny Support to clarify what public toilet provision is available in and around Worsley village, as the council are promoting this area as a tourist attraction.
6. Scrutiny Support to liaise with Manchester City Council to seek information pertaining to the toilet pods, i.e. usage and cost to the City Council.
4. Work Programme.

To include a visit to the new CCTV control room on the 15 February 2010.
5. Forward plan.

No queries raised by members.
6. Report from the November scrutiny committee.
Agreed.

7. Any other business

No issues raised.
8. The next meeting  
Monday 18 January 2010. There will be a members briefing at 1.00pm with the main meeting commencing at 1.30pm.
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